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Meeting

	 Vote: 2018 HPNA Budget
	 Update: APD Officer Beldin will 

describe his department’s activities in 
the neighborhood and field questions

	 Vote: Baker School Resolution
	 Vote: Letter to City of Austin 

Regarding Demolition in Historic 
District

	 Announcements

When:	 	 7:00 pm  
		  Monday, December 4, 2017 
Where:		  Griffin School 
		  5001 Evans Avenue
Note:	 HPNA meetings usually take place on 
the first Monday of each month.

HPNA General Meeting  
Agenda for December 4

A Festive Welcome to  
the Holiday Season! 

In our Hyde Park tradition, HPNA will get a jump-start on 
the season with our annual holiday event – a fun, festive 

neighborhood party held at the Elisabet Ney Museum. 
On Sunday, December 10, from 5:30 to 8 pm (note the earlier time 

this year), Hyde Parkers of all ages will visit with their neighbors at the 
Museum and celebrate HPNA volunteers who contribute to our commu-
nity. This year, Typewriter Rodeo will provide custom poetry crafted for 
attendees on the topics of their choice, typed on the spot on a vintage type-
writer! There will be light bites and beverages for old and young alike.

Neighbors and friends are invited once again to decorate the ev-
er-popular Wish Tree with personalized wishes for the New Year. Those 
who cannot attend the event can take a few minutes to come to the Ney 
during the previous week to help adorn the tree, now a traditional part 
of the annual celebration.

In keeping with the spirit of the season, all party goers are invited to 
bring an unwrapped gift for the children at the Helping Hand Home for 
Children. This wonderful facility provides children who have suffered 
abuse and neglect with treatment and housing in a nurturing and heal-
ing setting. Gift cards from Target, Wal-Mart, and Toys“R”Us are always 
welcome presents, as are costumes, board games, small LEGO sets, toy 
cars, beads, and science kits. Books are always popular, including chil-
dren’s books; sketch books; coloring books; and art and craft books with 
directions or materials for making things like paper airplanes, Origa-
mi creations, or paper animals. Please don’t donate weapons of any kind 
(including Nerf guns), sharp metal items, or glass or ceramic items.

If you are unable to attend but still would like to contribute, please 
make arrangements with Sarah Cook (cooksicle@gmail.com) and deliver 
the items to her house prior to the party. 

As usual, it will be a very special occasion for neighbors and friends 
to relax, socialize, and enjoy our very special Hyde Park community. If 
you haven’t already done so, please take the time to join or renew your 
membership in the Hyde Park Neighborhood Association at the HPNA 
table at the event. We welcome additional volunteers to help us with this 
celebration; get in touch with Sarah Cook to sign up. 

Sunday, December 10, 6:00 to 8:00 pm
Elisabet Ney Museum, 44th and Avenue H (across from Shipe Park) 

—	 Sarah Cook

Shipe Pool Update
Editor’s Note: Interested residents can sign up 
for updates on Shipe Pool on the city of Austin 
website: austintexas.gov/shipepoolimprovements. 
Scroll down the page for the sign-up link.

Updated Schedule for Shipe Pool 
Construction

Following the HPNA meet-
ing on November 6, City of Austin 
staff presented an update on the 
Shipe Pool construction project. 
Robin Camp, Project Director, Pub-
lic Works Department, said that 
pool construction is now on the 
following schedule:
• November-December, 2017 

– Site permitting on current de-
sign

• December, 2017- January 15, 
2018 – Required 6-week con-
struction bidding period

• January-March, 2018 – Right-of-
way approval

• March-April, 2018 – Council 
vote to approve contractor and 
construction contract

• May, 2018-February, 2019 – 
Eight month construction period

• March-May, 2019 – Contingency 
period for unexpected delays

• June, 2019 – New pool opening

Continued on page 18

mailto:cooksicle@gmail.com
http://austintexas.gov/shipepoolimprovements
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From the Desk of the President

Pecan Press
The Pecan Press is published monthly by the  

Hyde Park Neighborhood Association in Austin, Texas.
Advertusing deadline: 15th of the month preceding publication. 

Editorial deadline: 10th of the month preceding publication.
Editor 

Lorre Weidlich  lweidlich@grandecom.net
Poetry Editor 

Charlotte Herzele  herzele@gmail.com
Photo Editor 
Lizzie Chen

Puzzle Editor 
Steve Bratteng
Kid’s Corner 

(unfilled)
Production Manager & Advertising Director 

Robert M. Farr, 731-0617, rudeboy.robbo@gmail.com 
Payments for Ads  

HPNA, P.O. Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765
Distribution Coordinator 

Rimas Remeza, 4105 Ave. F, 371-3158, rimasx@yahoo.com
Area Coordinators

N of 45th/W of Duval  
 • Rosa Maria Lopez Reed ...........   elsalvadorchrist@yahoo.com
N of 45th/E of Duval  
 • Jay Gerard & Carrie Laughlin ...................................... 371-1546
S of 45th/W of Speedway  
 • Joanna Fitzgerald........................ joannafitzgerald@icloud.com
S of 45th/E of Speedway  
 • Martha Campbell............................................................ 452-2815

Hyde Park 
Neighborhood 

Association
P. O. Box 49427 • Austin, TX 78765

www.austinhydepark.org
— HPNA Officers & Steering Committee —

President 
• Reid Long...................................................  reid.long@gmail.com
Co-Vice Presidents 
• Betsy Clubine.......................................betsyclubine@gmail.com 
• Sarah Cook..................................................cooksicle@gmail.com
Co-Secretary • Susan Marshall............................pro47f@att.com
Acting Co-Secretary • Bonnie Neel.........................bonnie.neel@
georgetownmtg.com
Co-Treasurers • PO Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765 
• Susanna Walker................................. suzwalkercpa@gmail.com 
• Lorre Weidlich................................... lweidlich@grandecom.net
Additional Steering Committee Members:  
• Sharon Brown • Lisa Harris • Kevin Heyburn • Dorothy 
Richter • Charlie Sawtelle • Phil Siebert • Karin Wilkins •

— HPNA Committees & Task Forces —
AISD • Anne Hebert, anne@annehebert.com 
Alley Coordinator • Carol Burton, sky2wash@austin.rr.com
ASH (joint HPNA-CT committee) • John Williams, 
jawilli@grandecom.net
Austin Neighborhoods Council Rep. • Lorre Weidlich
Beautification • Robin Burch, robinburch@gmail.com 
(903) 780-5275
Church-Neighborhood Liaison • Kathy Lawrence, mail@
kathylawrence.com 
CodeNEXT (joint HPNA-CT committee) • (unfilled) 
Crime & Safety • Carol Welder, cjwelder@msn.com  
	 • Kristen Remeza, kremeza@yahoo.com
Development Review • David Conner, daypaycon@yahoo.com
Finance • David Conner, daypaycon@yahoo.com
Flooding • (unfilled)
Graffiti Patrol • Lisa Harris, ljharrisus@yahoo.com 
420-0652 
Homes Tour • Carolyn Grimes, cgrimes@cbunited.com
Membership • Sharon Brown, donsharon4213@sbcglobal.net  
	 • Karen Saadeh, kdmatthis@gmail.com
Neighborhood Planning • Karen McGraw, mcgrawka@earthlink.net
Neighborhood Outreach & Communications • Sharon Brown, 
donsharon4213@sbcglobal.net  
Parks & Public Space • Mark Fishman, mlfishman@gmail.com
Social • Sarah Cook, cooksicle@gmail.com
Social Media Coordinator • Ellie Hanlon,  
ellie.hanlon@gmail.com
Tree Preservation • John Walewski, jwalewski@civil.tamu.edu
Website • Graham Kunze, grahamkunze@gmail.com
Zoning • Dorothy Richter, 3901 Ave. G 452-5117

I hope that your December is off to a great start and the holiday season has not robbed you of 
all your free time! Holiday season in the neighborhood means that it’s time for the Holiday 

Party. This year the Holiday Party, which honors our volunteers, will be held on December 10 at 
the Elisabet Ney Museum. Many thanks to Sarah Cook, Adrian Skinner, and all the neighbors 
involved in working on and coordinating the party. I would also like to extend a special thanks 
to Oliver Franklin and his team at the Ney for their help in putting on the party. 

Just past is our Historic Hyde 
Park Homes Tour. This year was 
our 40th tour, and it was ably lead 
by Carolyn Grimes, her final homes 
tour in six years of successful tours. 
Carolyn did a wonderful job: She 
was able to identify an amazing 
selection of homes and coordinated 
a team of neighbors to organize all 
of the aspects of the tour. We owe a 
huge debt of gratitude to Carolyn 
for all that she has done for the 
neighborhood in her many years 
of leading the homes tour. Carolyn 
was assisted in the preparations for 
this year’s tour by Ellie Hanlon, Da-
vid Bowen, Sarah Cook, and Kevin 
Heyburn. Each of these individuals 
played an important role in helping 
to make this year’s tour a success. 
Finally, we know that the tour will 
be in good hands, because Ellie 
Hanlon has agreed to take the reins. 
Under Ellie’s leadership, the tradi-
tion is in good hands.

Finally, just because we are en-
tering the holiday season does not 
mean that the issues facing the 
neighborhood have decreased. 
In fact, it seems like they might 
be accelerating. First, the Steer-
ing Committee approved an 
initial budget that will go to the 
full membership for approval in 
December. This budget largely mir-
rors the budget approved last year, 
with a few slight changes. Addi-
tionally, our neighborhood police 
liaison will be attending. With the 
holidays approaching, the num-
ber of packages will be increasing 
and with them the increased likeli-
hood of package theft, particularly 
off porches. I hope that Officer Bel-
din can help provide some tips to 
prevent these thefts from becom-
ing an issue. 

Finally, two significant items 
regarding properties in the neigh-
borhood will come before the 
membership for a vote. The first 
is the agreement reached between 
the Alamo Drafthouse, the like-
ly developer of the Baker Center 
property, and the subcommit-
tee that has been meeting with the 
architect. This proposal was dis-
cussed at Steering Committee and 
approved without opposition. 
The details of this proposal can 
be found on page 3 of this issue. 
As a member of the subcommit-
tee, I can attest that the agreement 
represents a compromise between 
the two parties. Additionally, the 
agreement serves to protect both 
sides, limiting expansions, chang-
es, and uses to those compatible 

with the surrounding neighbor-
hood. While many of us would 
have preferred AISD to retain 
possession of the property, that 
possibility is no longer realistic 
and this proposal represents the 
next best option.

Continued on page 15
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Name_______________________________________________________________Phone_______________________________
Address_________________________________________________________________________________________________
           Notify me by email of HPNA meetings & events  __________________________________________________________

Dues per Person Standard - $5/yr.
Senior - $1/yr.

New Member
Renewing Member

Check
Cash

Date_______________
Amount____________

Mailing Address:
	 HPNA Membership
	 P.O. Box 49427
	 Austin, Texas 78765
Make checks payable to HPNA.

Hyde Park Neighborhood Association Membership Form

Membership Information Submission Information
• Membership in HPNA is open to all residents 18 years or older residing 
within the boundaries of Hyde Park or within 300 feet of its boundaries.

• All memberships expire on September 30th of each year.

• New members and members who lapse in dues for over six months are 
eligible to vote at HPNA meetings 30 days after receipt of dues.

• Membership dues can be paid in several ways: By signing up at an 
HPNA meeting or event, by mailing in the membership form, or by 
joining online using PayPal. To pay online, go to www.austinhydepark.
org and click on the Join Now button. Dues paid online are $6.

• Send your articles, letters, and photos by the 10th of each 
month to Lorre Weidlich at lweidlich@grandecom.net.

	 Opinion articles & letters to the editor must not exceed 500 
words.

• Send your poems to Charlotte Herzele at herzele@gmail.com.

	 All poems, even if written under a pen name, must include a name 
and contact information for identification and verification purposes.

Issues for Vote at the December Meeting
Editor’s Note: Besides the budget, HPNA members will have the opportunity to vote on two important issues at the December meeting. The following 
articles describe the background and content of those issues.

Baker School Proposal

For several months now, members of an HPNA 
committee (Susan Moffat, Reid Long, Kevin Hey-

burn, Karen McGraw, Ann Graham, Tom Shaughness, 
and Jess Chapin) have been meeting with Richard 
Weiss of Weiss Architecture, Inc. about the Bak-
er School property, to arrive at an agreement about 
zoning and uses. Richard represents the Alamo Draft-
house, which is interested in purchasing the property 
if it can secure appropriate zoning from the city. Be-
cause the property is owned by AISD, it is currently 
unzoned. However, it is part of the Hyde Park Neigh-
borhood Conservation Combining District (NCCD), 
and under the agreement reached by Mr. Weiss and 
the HPNA committee, some changes to the NCCD (in-
dicated in the following list with asterisks) would also 
be required. Those changes would be pursued at the 
same time as the new zoning. These are the stipula-
tions of the agreement:
• Zoning: CS-HD-NCCD (if the city does not require 

MU zoning due to residential use)*
• Maximum FAR: 1.5 to 1*
• Maximum Height: 50’ (only on the west side of the 

lot, behind the school building)*
• Allowable Uses: Administrative and Business Of-

fices, Art and Craft Studios (limited and general), 
Cultural Services, Condominium Residential*, 
Day Care Services (limited and general), Finan-
cial Services, Food Sales (5000 square foot limit), 
Art Gallery*, General Retail Sales (convenience 
and general), Indoor Entertainment, Multifamily 

Demolition in the Local 
Historic District

At 4207 Avenue H stands a duplex that was a 
contributing structure to the Hyde Park Local 

Historic District. “Was” is the operative word here. 
The Historic Landmark Commission approved certain 
additions to the property. The architect, Leland Deck-
er, in making these additions, dismantled the entire 
structure. He had no permission to remove windows, 
porch, siding, or any of the other features that made 
the house a contributing structure. He claims to have 
encountered various structural problems and to have 
removed everything he did as a result of those prob-
lems, but at no time did he return to the Historic 
Landmark Commission to discuss the situation. That 
body only became aware of the situation after the 
damage was complete.

The worst aspect of this situation, however, is 
that, despite Mr. Decker’s flagrant disregard for the 
restrictions placed on him by the Historic Landmark 
Commission, the City of Austin has thus far done 
nothing to remedy the situation. The HLC, which 
lacks the authority to levy fines, could do nothing 
more than tell him to rebuild the house with new ma-
terials and to be more careful in the future. The fact 
that a mandate from a city commission can be ignored 
with impunity makes a mockery of the entire City of 
Austin Commission process. Mr. Decker should face 
real consequences for violating a mandate of the HLC, 
including being assessed fines and penalties. Without 

Continued on page 14 Continued on page 14
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		   December
	 4	 — HPNA Meeting
	 7	 — DRC Meeting
	 8	 — Recycling Pickup 
	 10	 — Kinder Holiday Open House at the Ney
	 10	 — Holiday Party at the Ney
	 11	 — Steering Committee Meeting
	 16	 — Shipe Park Artisans’ Christmas Market
	 22	 — Recycling Pickup
	 25	 — Merry Christmas!
	 31	 — Happy New Year’s Eve!

Docents greeted over 600 tour guests with sto-
ries of current and prior homeowners, descriptions of 
neighborhood and architectural details, and beauti-
ful and unique homes filled with whimsy and creative 
design inside and out. 

Special appreciation goes to the homeowners of 
our seven homes on this year’s tour: 
• David Connor, William T. & Valerie Mansbendel 

Williams Home, 3820 Avenue F
• Crisanta & Robert Lozano, Hildreth-Flanagan-Hei-

erman House, 3909 Avenue G 
• Donald & Diane York, Zimmerli-Rosenquist House, 

4014 Avenue H 
• Jean Bertrand, Dykes-Bertrand House, 4206 Ave-

nue H 
• Suzanna Walker, Phillips-Walker House, 4312 Ave-

nue F 
• Peter Maxson & Jack Taylor, Kopperl House, 4212 

Avenue F
• Lee & Katie Edwards, Nash House, 4210 Avenue H 

Hundreds of volunteers play an essential role in 
the success of the tour each year, and this year special 
recognition goes to the following people:
• Tour Planning Team: Carolyn Grimes, Ellie Hanlon, 

David Bowen, Kevin Heyburn, and Reid Long
• House Captains: Lin Team, Katie Turner, Barbara 

Gibson, Cindy Beall, Valerie Harris, Linda Penning-
ton, Karen Saadeh, Betsy Clubine, Kevin Heyburn, 
and Carolyn Grimes

• Tour Booklet: Lorre Weidlich, David Connor, 
Clay Smith, David Bowen, Katie Vignery, Caro-
lyn Grimes, Peter Maxson, Kristen Remeza, Lloyd 
Cates, and Zeke Barbaro

• Photography: Lizzie Chen, Carolyn Grimes, and 
Lorre Weidlich

• Marketing: Ellie Hanlon, LB Deyo, Adrian Skinner, 
David Bowen, Zeke Barbaro, and Carolyn Grimes

• Sponsorships: Suzanne Pringle, Kuper Sotheby’s 
International Realty; Lin Team, Landmark Proper-
ties; CG&S Design Build; Jen Berbas, Realty Austin; 
and Carolyn Grimes, Coldwell Banker United Re-
altors

• Ticket Sales: Ellie Hanlon, LB Deyo, Denise Girard, 
Gail Reese, Bonnie Neel, Jess Chapin, Tina Blassiter, 
James King, and Paige Taylor

• House Flower Coordination: Phil Seibert
• Homeowners’ Recognition and Kick-off: Sarah 

Cook and Adrian Skinner
• Neighborhood Partners: Trinity Church of Austin, 

Texas Blooms, Office Depot on Anderson Lane, Best 
Banner Sign Graphics, City of Austin, Austin Ameri-
can Statesman, and Austin Chronicle

• Volunteers: John Williams, Ellie Hanlon, and all 
of the many docents who helped to make the tour 
successful 

Forty, Funky, and Fabulous – and Highly Successful!

On Sunday, November 12, the 40th Historic Hyde Park Homes Tour took place, and our 
Forty, Funky, and Fabulous tour was a rousing success.

Continued on page 7

HYDE PARKHYDE PARKHYDE PARK
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License Pending

An exceptional central Austin location with comfortable hospitality wrapped 
in modern sophistication.  You’ll be inspired by exquisite cuisine, enriching 
programs, individualized services, signature amenities and elegantly appointed 
homes. The Village at The Triangle offers a superior experience that is centered 
around you, the neighborhood you love and the lifestyle you deserve.

Information Center NOW OPEN 
4600 Triangle Ave #6102 • Austin, TX 78751

www.villageatthetriangle.com
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This is the sixth and final homes tour that I have chaired 
for our neighborhood. It has been a joy and pleasure to 

take on this role, which many neighbors shaped and en-
riched before me. Fortunately, new co-chairs Ellie Hanlon 
and David Bowen have spent the last year shadowing me, 
so there should be a seamless transition to our 41st tour 
in November, 2018. Ellie already has a page on the home 
tour website, hydeparkhomestour.org, 
where anyone can volunteer to adopt 
one of the many roles required to 
make each tour a success. The co-
chairs are completely open to new 
ideas about taking the homes tour 
forward, and I highly recommend 
more focus on the many wonderful 
neighborhood homes and business-
es north of 45th Street. I encourage 
anyone new to the neighborhood or 
anyone who has yet to get involved 
in Hyde Park activities to volun-
teer to help in any way that you feel 
comfortable. I volunteered to help 
with the homes tour within months 
of moving to Hyde Park, and every 
year I met more dear and wonderful 
friends through the many years that 
I volunteered for that annual event. 

Fourty, Funky, and Fabulous... 
						      …cont’d from page 5

I know that you will find it a fun activity and a re-
warding gift to give back to our neighborhood.

Thank you, Hyde Park, for supporting this event 
for 40 years. It is a wonderful part of our history, and 
I know that it will continue on for another 40 years.

—	 Carolyn Grimes, 
Chair, 40th Annual Historic  
Hyde Park Homes Tour

http://hydeparkhomestour.org
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1. Chair Adrian Skinner Opened the Meeting with 
Elections

The following nominations were made from the 
floor:
• Chair – Lorre Weidlich
• Vice-Chair – Kevin Heyburn
• Secretary – Susan Moffat

The slate was elected unanimously. Adrian Skin-
ner offered to continue to moderate the Yahoo group 
and advise as immediate past Chair. Kevin Heyburn 
recognized the service of Adrian Skinner and Mity 
Myhr.
2. Neighborhood Plan

Karen McGraw and Wanda Penn requested that 
the HPNPCT remind the city of action items that have 
not yet been addressed. In particular, they highlight-
ed sidewalks, 43rd and Duval, and crosswalks across 
Guadalupe. Adrian Skinner offered to send out no-
tices to recruit volunteers for committees to address 
sidewalks, lights, and crosswalks.

Hyde Park Neighborhood Plan Contact  
Team Minutes: October 24, 2017

3. CodeNEXT
The Contact Team discussed the second draft of 

CodeNEXT, which preserves our NCCD under the la-
bel F25 (former zoning). The Contact Team agreed on 
the following concerns:
• The processes chapter has not yet been written (cal-

culations, rules, and so forth), so we do not yet 
know how it will be treated by the Austin Planning 
Department. We do know that if the use of a lot 
changes, it reverts to CodeNEXT zoning rather than 
zoning laid out under the NCCD.

• There are not any new districts in CodeNEXT 
that match ours. The history of what works and 
what doesn’t work in Austin is not reflected in 
CodeNEXT. 

• The new version does not address affordabili-
ty because it does not address demand for family 
housing (2-4 bedroom apartments, houses). 

• If and when CodeNEXT is put in place, the com-
mittee eventually should update our NCCD to the 
language of CodeNEXT (25% of Austin is in a simi-
lar situation).

Continued on following page 
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Lin Team, Old House Specialist 
Celebrating 20 Years in Central Austin 
LTeam@Austin.rr .com  512 -917-1930

VintageAustinHomes.com   
 

 

The Contact Team made the following 
observations and suggestions:
• Recommend that the City get rid of the maps. So-

lidify the text and then apply it to the maps.
• Ask that the schedule be extended. On December 

12, Planning Commission will hold a hearing and 
will have to make full recommendations on Janu-
ary 11.

• Make comments on how CodeNEXT will affect our 
neighborhood. We can’t really address what will 
happen to other neighborhoods, we can express 
concerns and make suggestions.

• Offer help to Heritage and Hancock neighbor-
hoods. See the letters Heritage and Hancock sent to 
the city.

Following discussion, the committee agreed to 
wait to decide whether or not to support the peti-
tion by Community, Not Commodity to require a 
vote on CodeNEXT. We agreed to wait until the fi-
nal plan goes to City Council in February and offer 
constructive comments. We should also take into con-
sideration what Planning Commission and Zoning 
and Platting Commission recommend. At that point, 
we can decide about the petition.

4. Round Table Discussion of Particular Concerns 
and Issues
• Flood Meeting – Thursday evening, October 26, at 

Griffin School. Members are encouraged to attend.
• 5207 Avenue H – a duplex. All that remains is the 

frame. There can be penalties of $500 a day until it 
is restored, but it is uncertain that the city will do 
anything.

• 4012 Avenue G – wrapped in plastic and all that re-
mains is the front wall and front windows.

5. Baker School Update
The Contact Team discussed the pending contract 

with Alamo Draft House. Alamo Draft House has a 3 
month option period, beginning in December, to start 
the process. It has started meeting with HPNA and a 
few neighbors to work with them on a shared agree-
ment on uses.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:16 pm.

—	 Mity Myhr

http://www.vintageaustinhomes.com
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Hyde Park Neighborhood Association Minutes: 
November 6, 2017

President Reid Long called the monthly meeting of the Hyde Park Neighborhood 
Association to order at 7:05 pm in Griffin School at 5001 Evans Avenue.

Announcements
Reid Long announced that this will be a short 

meeting. Immediately following adjournment, city 
staff will provide an update on the Shipe Pool proj-
ect. The next announcement was a reminder of the 
upcoming Hyde Park Homes Tour, for which tickets 
can be purchased online or, on the tour day, at Trini-
ty Church at Speedway and 40th Street. This is a big 
fundraiser for HPNA; all are encouraged to attend. 
Seven houses are on the tour, and the route goes past 
fifteen additional landmarks. Reid also recognized 
first-time meeting attendees and acknowledged the 
presence of a new Hyde Park homeowner. 
Fire Station Festival Wrap-Up

Sarah Cook gave a report on the October Fire Sta-
tion Festival. The event was very successful, with 
attendance of over 500. She reported that the kids’ 
activities were simplified, with good results. She 
acknowledged a long list of local businesses and 
churches that contributed to the event’s success. Sar-
ah also reminded members of the upcoming holiday 
party on December 10 at the Ney Museum. Volunteers 
are needed. 

Watershed Protection Department Meeting Report
Lorre Weidlich reported on a meeting with the city 

to discuss neighborhood flood abatement. The city 
identified Hyde Park as its fifth most serious flood-
ing area and has designated a Guadalupe Street Storm 
Drain Improvement Project to address the problem. 
The city has identified one key cause of neighborhood 
flooding as the age of our infrastructure. Our drainage 
system was constructed between 1928 and 1932, and 
our storm drains are small relative to newer areas of 
the city. The project is now in the data-collection phase 
and the city is soliciting input from the neighborhood 
in order to correctly map out the scope of the flood-
ing problem. Neighborhood participation at this stage 
is very important. To submit information about past 
flooding (including photos) go to austintexas.gov/on-
line-form/flooding-information-form. The next stage of the 
project is analysis, which will propose improvements 
for flood abatement. The Watershed Department plans 
to schedule the next public meeting in the fall of 2018; 
they will send out a notice. To keep updated on the 
status of this project, go to austintexas.gov/department/
Guadalupe-street-storm-drain-improvements.

-
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Offer expires 12-31-14. Services subject to availability, please contact Grande for details. Offers only apply to first-time residential customers. $59.99 Promotional Offer price is for 12 months and includes Power 50 Mbps 
Internet service with one cable modem rental and Digital Basic TV service with one HD/DVR receiver rental and service. Prices increase by $5 for months 13-24 and an additional $5 for months 25-36. Prices revert to then 
current applicable retail rate in month 37. If you change or disconnect any or all of the services at any time during the 36-month promotional period, the bundle pricing will no longer apply and Grande’s then standard 
monthly rates will apply to remaining service(s). Monthly offer rates subject to applicable surcharges, equipment taxes, franchise fees and other government imposed charges. Installation, taxes, fees, additional receivers, 
equipment, additional services or features not included. Bundle also available with a CableCARD however interactive features are not available. Actual Internet speeds may vary and are not guaranteed. A credit check and/or 
deposit may be required. Not valid with any other offer and may not be transferred or redeemed for cash. Other restrictions may apply. ®2014 Grande Communications Networks, LLC. All rights reserved.

Continued on page 16

austintexas.gov/online-form/flooding
austintexas.gov/online-form/flooding
austintexas.gov/department/Guadalupe
austintexas.gov/department/Guadalupe
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Around & About the Avenues
Friends of Shipe Park Receive Grant. The Friends of Shipe 
Park received word on November 14 that they are the recipi-
ents of a $50,000 grant from the Austin Parks Foundation for 
renovations to the historic Log Cabin. The members of FoSP 
have worked with dedication to care for Hyde Park’s beloved 
and well used park and we all applaud and appreciate this suc-
cessful outcome of their efforts.

Bike Lanes on Duval. The Austin Bicycle Master Plan (Aus-
tin Ordinance No. 20141106-118) identified Duval Street 
as a bicycle route, in fact, one of the busiest bicycle corridors 
in the city: 9% of the 
traffic on Duval consists 
of bicycles. Feedback 
acquired through an 

extensive 
public engage-
ment process 
confirmed 
the desire for 
improved 
conditions for biking along Duval. As a result, the 
Austin Transportation Department has created a 
bicycle route plan for Duval from San Jacinto Bou-
levard to 53rd Street. That plan has two parts: from 
San Jacinto to 50th Street, bicycle routes would run 
along both sides of the street and parking would be 

prohibited; 
above 50th 
Street, parking 
would be al-
lowed on only 
one side of 
the street. On 
November 16, 
representatives 
of the Austin 
Transporta-

tion Department held an open house at Ridgetop 
Elementary School to collect feedback on the plan. 
Those who attended had the opportunity to view a 
detailed map of Duval stretching across several tables 
and to see pictures of several different methods of 
separating the bicycle lanes from the car lanes. Un-
derstandably, response to the plan was mixed. No 
timeline has been announced. For questions, contact 
Alison.Mills@austintexas.gov.

Christmas Artisans’ Market in Shipe Park. Shipe Park will 
be the site of an artisans’ market on December 16, 10 am to 
4:30 pm. Come to shop for hand-crafted items from approxi-
mately 20 artisans: ceramic artists, jewelers, fabric artists, and 
photographers, among others. There will also be a food truck 
or two. If you’d like to participate, contact Leila Levinson at 
leilalevinson@yahoo.com. There is a fee to cover city-required 
insurance, and artisans need a valid Texas tax id#. The event 
will be advertised through social media, flyers, and a banner 
on 45th Street.

F Trump

Continued on page 12

A vibrant and engaged high school community

Cultivating individual potential
and intellectual curiosity

www.gri�nschool.org

mailto:Alison.Mills@austintexas.gov
mailto:leilalevinson@yahoo.com
http://www.griffinschool.org
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404 Johanna Street  ·  $1,200,000
4 beds · 3.5 baths · 2672 sq. ft.

5406 Duval Street  ·  $875,000
4 beds · 3 baths · 2415 sq. ft.

2611 Euclid Avenue Unit A  ·  $550,000
2 beds · 2.5 baths · 1330 sq. ft.

3002 Cherrywood Road  ·  $2,125/month
3 beds · 1 bath · 1152 sq. ft.

2611 Euclid Avenue Unit B  ·  $499,000
2 beds · 2.5 baths · 1030 sq. ft.

FOR
LEASE

SOLD

TAMMY YOUNG
Owner,  Broker
GRI ,  CRS,  Platinum Top 50

tammy@seedpropertygroup.com
512·695·6940 c

4101 Guadalupe St. Suite 600
in the Hyde Park Marketplace

behind NeWorlDeli!

NEW OFFICE
NOW OPEN

I live here, I work here. Your neighborhood specialist.

Around & About the Avenues 
…cont’d from page 11

Fourth First Annual Polkapocalypse a Rousing Success. 
On October 29, for the fourth year in a row, the Elisabet Ney 
Museum rolled out its dance floor, called on some of the best 
bands in Texas, and put on a rousing good time for music 
and dance lovers from all over Austin. There were German 
polkas, Mexican polkas, Czech polkas, and totally original 
polkas. Costumes, worn because of the proximity to Hallow-
een, ranged from lederhosen to Tippi Hedren in The Birds, 

and there was a late-afternoon break to award prizes to the 
best costumes. The event concluded with Brave Combo, 
who had the audience up and dancing with such entertain-
ing fare as the Hokey Pokey and a medley of Hernando’s 
Hideaway and Hava Nagila. We thank Oliver Franklin for 
organizing and hosting the event. 

big fat

http://www.seedpropertygroup.com
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Hyde Park Stabber Denied Parole. Pearl Moen, who at-
tacked a woman in Hyde Park on November 14, 2015, one 
block from Shipe Park, was denied parole on November 8, 
2017. The Parole Board stated, “The record indicates the 
instant offense has elements of brutality, violence, assaultive 
behavior, or conscious selection of victim’s vulnerability indi-
cating a conscious disregard for the lives, safety, or property 
of others, such that the offender poses a continuing threat to 
public safety.” Many Hyde Park residents wrote to the Parole 
Board expressing their opinions about the proposed parole.

	 Moen was arrested due to a tip from her mother, who had 
seen one of the HPNA’s flyers asking for information about 
the stabbing. Moen was convicted of attempted murder and 
sentenced to 15 years in prison, but due to an oversight in 
the law, was already up for parole. The Texas Code of Crimi-
nal Procedure, Article 42.12(3)(g), designates certain crimes 
(known as “3G crimes”) as “very serious” and forbids consid-
eration for parole until a sentence is half served. Attempted 
murder does not rise to the level of a 3G crime unless there 
is an affirmative finding that a deadly weapon was used; that 
did not occur in Moen’s case. Non-3G crimes allow for parole 
after 1/4 of a sentence is served, and Moen’s good behavior 
reduced that period to 1/8 of her sentence. Moen will be con-
sidered for parole again in a year. 

loser
Guadalupe Street Storm Drain Improvements Project 
Update. On October 26, members of the City of Austin Wa-
tershed Protection Department gave a presentation at Griffin 
School to Austin residents concerned about flooding in Hyde 
Park. Hyde Park flooding ranks fifth on the list of Watershed 
Protection Department flood-control priorities. The drains in 
Hyde Park were constructed between 1928 and 1932; conse-
quently, they are old and undersized. The primary drainage 
system in the Guadalupe area runs down Avenue A to the 
Hemphill Branch of Waller Creek at 33rd Street. The other 
flood control devices of significance are the various retention 
ponds: a pond at the Triangle and three cascading ponds in 
the Central Park area.

	 The plan set out by the Watershed Protection Depart-
ment is to spend the next year working on this problem, 
using a three-step process: step one, collecting data; step two, 
modeling the flooding conditions; and step three, crafting a 
solution. Modeling the flooding conditions will use hydrology 
to determine how much water gets to each of the 241 drain 
pipe inlets in the area and hydraulics to determine how deep 
the water gets. The solution will involve some combination of 
pond, storm drain, street, channel, and inlet improvements. 
That solution will be presented at a follow-up meeting in the 
fall of 2018. During their data collection phase, the Water-
shed Protection Department would appreciate input from 
Hyde Park residents. If you have photographs of any of the 
recent floods in Hyde Park, send them to chief engineer Reem 
Zoun at reem.zoun@austintexas.gov.

mailto:reem.zoun@austintexas.gov
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1301 W 38th St, Suite 708 · Austin,TX 78705
(Located in Medical Park Tower, next to Seton Shoal Creek Hospital)

WWW.AUSTINSMILESBYDAY.COM 512-452-4495 •

Francys Day D.D.S

Soft Touch - High Tech Dentistry

Francys Day DDS

NEW PATIENT SPECIAL
Includes New Patient Exam, Full 

Series of X-Rays, and 
Oral Cancer Screening. 

 

Accepting New Patients

*New patients only. Must mention this 
ad to receive this special.

JUST
$98

Baker School Proposal... 
		   		  …cont’d from page 3

Demolition in LHDs... 
		   		  …cont’d from page 3

Residential*, Personal Improvement Services, 
Personal Services, Private Primary Educational Fa-
cilities, Private Secondary Educational Facilities, 
Professional Office, Public Primary Educational Fa-
cilities, Public Secondary Educational Facilities, 
Restaurant (limited and general, 5000 square foot 
limit), Software Development, Theater (5,000)

• Affordable Housing Terms: Homeownership – 25% 
of the total units affordable to 120% MFI, Rental 
–  10% Affordable to 80% MFI and 15% Affordable 
to 100% MFI, Term – 30 years (as stipulated in the 
original AISD RFP)

In addition, Alamo Drafthouse agrees to the fol-
lowing:
• It will support the neighbors along Avenue B in ap-

plying for the Residential Parking Permit (RPP) 
program at the city of Austin.

• It agrees to seek historic landmark designation for 
the Baker School building.

• It agrees to maintain and care for the trees on the 
site.

• It agrees to place dumpsters in the alley to the west 
of the new building or in the alleyway between the 
Baker School building and the new building. The 
dumpsters will be screened.

The HPNA Committee agrees to the following:
• It will ask the neighborhood to write a letter of 

support for a variance to count the parking ad-
jacent to the site on W. 39th  and W. 40th Streets 
toward the onsite parking requirements for the 
project. The application for variance will be filed af-
ter the rezoning is complete.

stringent enforcement of the historic district standards 
in our current city code, how many other structures 
will be violated by architects, builders, and develop-
ers who know they can get away with it?

Consequently, the Steering Committee is in the 
process of composing a letter to the City of Austin to 
address this issue. That letter will be read at the De-
cember meeting, and, if approved by the membership, 
will request the following:
• Appropriate fines and penalties for Mr. Decker for 

the destruction of a Hyde Park contributing struc-
ture.

• Strict enforcement of the mandates established by 
the HLC.

Continued on following page 

http://www.austinsmilesbyday.com
http://www.midtownaustin.org
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Free Christmas Concert
Saturday, Dec. 9th 6:30pm 

Church of Christ
in

Hyde Park
  

43rd & Avenue B
www.hydeparkcoc.org

 
Sunday          9:30am Bible Study

                  10:30am Worship
                     6:00pm Worship

WWednesday    7:00pm Bible Study

Finally, the Steering Committee is proposing a 
letter to be sent to the City of Austin regarding en-
forcement of specific provisions of city rules. As many 
neighbors know, a contributing structure that had 
been reviewed by the Historic Landmark Commission 
was almost completely gutted, far exceeding the per-
mitted construction for the property. While challenges 
and difficulties do arise during construction, it is im-
perative that proper procedures be followed. This 
particular problem was only noticed when nearby 
neighbors brought the issue up with the Preservation 
Office staff. This department, which is charged with 
safeguarding our historic district and overseeing new 
construction, is severely understaffed. As a neigh-
borhood, we are asking that the city, in addition to 
obtaining compensation for the loss of the contribut-
ing structure, also fully funds this department so that 
it can better prevent these situations from even aris-
ing. An ounce of prevention is worth a pound of cure.

I wish everyone a wonderful and joyous holiday 
season.

—	 Reid Long, 
HPNA President

From the President’s Desk... 
		   		  …cont’d from page 2

• Additional staff for the Preservation Office, to en-
force those mandates.

Hyde Park has numerous examples of old hous-
es that had serious problems but were never-the-less 
restored, with wonderful results. Working with old 
materials and crumbling structures might not be easy, 
but it can certainly be worthwhile, and, in the case 
of a landmark structure or contributing structure, it 
is required by Austin city code. The citizenry of Aus-
tin should not have to feel like they are wasting their 
time and money attempting to preserve their own his-
tory.

http://www.biggsplumbing.com
http://www.jim-dandyinc.com
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Baker School Working Group Update
Reid Long gave an update on the Baker School 

working group, which has reached a tentative 
agreement regarding zoning with Alamo Draft-
house, the prospective purchasers of the property. 
The property is currently unzoned and needs a zon-
ing classification in order to proceed with sale. Baker 
School is within the Hyde Park Neighborhood Con-
servation Combining District (NCCD), an agreement 
with the city to protect older neighborhoods; this en-
sures resident input. Our NCCD restricts usage of 
the site and imposes some limits on scale. In broad 
terms, this buyer is seeking Commercial Services (CS) 
zoning. They have agreed to height restrictions and 
intend to keep the Baker School intact. Their stated 
plan is to use part of the building for Alamo Draft-
house offices, but this will be low-key, to fit in with 
the largely residential neighborhood. At present there 
are no plans to place commercial signs on the proper-
ty. Over half of the space will be leased to nonprofit 
organizations. In the short-term, they will agree to 
a lease-back plan by AISD to continue operating at 
Baker School a television studio used for profession-
al development. They have also expressed interest 
in keeping the TV studio for student use once AISD 
vacates the building. In addition, they plan to open 
parts of the building as community meeting space, in-
cluding continuing its current use as a polling place. 

The only new construction proposed on the Baker 
School property is on the strip of land directly be-
hind Guadalupe Street between 39th and 40th Streets. 
This proposed new building will have three stories of 
residential units above a parking garage. There will 
be set-asides for affordable housing. Regarding con-
cerns about parking congestion, Alamo Drafthouse 
is willing to support a residential parking district if 
neighbors so desire. They are also committed to keep-
ing the old trees on the property and to make some 
improvements in the existing landscaping. 

Several residents spoke up in support of the pro-
posed plans, stating that AISD will never again use 
this property as a school, and the Alamo Drafthouse 
plans are the best option for Hyde Park. They are 
compatible with our NCCD, will have less of a neg-
ative impact in terms of traffic congestion, and will 
allow continued use of the property by the neigh-
borhood. The prospective buyers seek neighborhood 
approval to petition the city for the CS zoning change 
in December. The Historical Landmark Commission 
must also approve the change. 

Reid Long adjourned the meeting at 7:28 pm.

—	 Submitted by Susan Marshall 
HPNA Co-Secretary

November Meeting Minutes... 
		   		  …cont’d from page 10

Pp

News from the Ney

It’s that time of year again! The Elisabet Ney 
Museum, its volunteers and staff, wish you 

the very best in Seasons Greetings! 
The beloved annual Wish Tree will be open for 

wishes from Wednesday, November 29 through Jan-
uary 7! This has been such a wonderful joy for the 
staff and visitors to the museum and such a fascinat-
ing, funny, and often moving representation of folks’ 
thoughts no matter where they are from. It’s also in 
keeping with Elisabet’s hopes for us all to rise up and 
be the best we can be. A table will be in place for tags 
ready for you to wish upon. 

On the afternoon of Sunday, December 10, the 
Museum will also have our new Kinder Holiday 
Open House for youngsters and their families to come 
and enjoy the season. There will be cider and treats, 
winter art and nature activities, indoor and outdoor 
games, and Wish Tree tags for them to use to express 
their wishes. This will happen from 1 to 4 pm. 

The annual HPNA and Ney Museum’s Hyde Park 
Holiday Party will then follow that evening, start-
ing at 5:30! Similar to last year’s event, there will 
be grown-up treats, cider, and more. There will, of 
course, be Wish Tree tags for these guests as well. For 
more details, see the article on page 1!

And remember, the tree will remain up through 
January 7. Visit frequently, as the tree constantly 
changes till the day it gets put away and stored for the 
next year’s festivities.

Remember, in January, to put on your calendar 
our Saturday Morning Drawing Salons, in which vis-
itors are provided with all the tools and guidance 
they need to produce lovely art based on the sculp-
tures within the building. The Museum will also be 
opening an exciting photography exhibition entitled 
“Austin Women by Austin Women” on Thursday, Jan-
uary 11. Other terrific events and exhibitions follow 
throughout the spring, so keep an eye out; and in the 
meantime, have a super sweet holiday season!

New Pecan Press Advertising Rates
(Effective September, 2015)

	 Size	 (width X height)	 Price
Back Cover........... (7.5” X 10”).............. 400.00
Full Page............... (7.5” X 10”).............. 300.00
1/2 Page................ (7.5” X 5”)............... 190.00
1/4 Page............... (3.63” X 5”).............. 100.00
1/6 Page............ (3.63” X 3.25”).............. 80.00
1/9 Page............ (3.63” X 2.25”).............. 60.00
1/12 Page.......... (3.63” X 1.63”).............. 50.00



Pecan Press — December 2017 — Page 17 

Hyde Park Poets
Guardians of the Seas
Once you spy a “pod” of dolphins
On the horizon of the sea
It is hard to keep from searching
Anytime you are walking by

I keep my eyes peeled wide
And fail to watch my feet
Or see anyone walking by
As I gaze out on the line
Where the ocean meets the sky

Is that a roil of ocean
Black fins do I espy?
The thrill of massive movement
Usually denied my mortal eye,

I think they are the gods of the sea
Knights watching for the king
Neptune’s command to guard the shore
From mortals and underlings

They travel together and
In graceful lines they glide
I am fascinated any time
Our different worlds collide

Could we be kin with dolphins?
They seem to know and sense
When we are present
Please come up and show me
The mystery of your lines

Above and below the sea
Please carry my good wishes
That you always remain free
Among men and among the fishes

—	 HERZELE 
08/27/2017

Ode to Dorothy’s Garden
A rainbow
in my cereal bowl
A hummingbird
in the salvia
Butterflies
on the lantana
Sunshine
on my wind chimes
As red rosebuds
reach for the sky

—	 Cynthia Janis
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The city has not yet granted a site permit for 
the pool site. The process is taking a long time due 
to high city workload and the fact that city projects 
do not get special access to the permit process. Pri-
vate developers and the city are in the same queue. 
The site permit was filed this past spring; after com-
ments, a revised permit was submitted in September, 
2017. The Public Works Department is still awaiting 
comments from the second-round submission. The 
bidding process can begin before final permit approv-
al, but it does need the comments from the second 
round before putting the pool project up for bids. Ms. 
Camp indicated that the main issue remaining con-
cerns right-of-way easements.
Reasons for Pool Closures in 2017 and 2018

In response to questions about why Shipe Pool 
will be closed for two swim seasons, Ms. Camp ex-
plained that the 2017 closure resulted from the fact 
that the pool was leaking over 30,000 gallons of wa-
ter per day, and the cost of repairs simply could not 
be justified. Audience members commented that the 
neighborhood was not given the chance to raise mon-
ey to repair the pool on its own for the 2018 season. 
Jodi Jay informed the group that chlorinated water 
from the pool was polluting the creek, and because of 
environmental and other regulations, the repairs re-
quired to open the pool would have been a minimum 
of $200,000.

During the public input process for the new pool, 
no one knew that the pool would be closed during 
2017. The original, best-case scenario, construction 
schedule would have ended by the 2018 swim season, 
but delays were caused by several factors:
• 1999 regulation changes. New pools must be built 

to new codes that regulate bathrooms and infra-
structure. 

• Utility and right-of-way easement issues. The infra-
structure of Shipe Park was never documented. In 
the process of researching the pool site, it was dis-
covered that the park is intersected from 44th Street 
to 45th Street by an alley that was never built, but 
which had sewer lines in preparation for future res-
idences. The log cabin sits on this never-created 
alley. In addition, the wider pool dimensions and 
the proposed deck that faces the Ney Museum pro-
trude over the property line, which will require a 
right-of-way easement. The pool plan also includes 
sidewalks along part of the park perimeter (Avenue 
G and 44th Street) that will require an easement. 

• Additional time required for project design in re-
sponse to neighborhood feedback, for example, the 
decision to renovate the bathrooms in the log cabin 
in lieu of situating two additional bathrooms with-
in the pool area.

• Time required for the redesign of the shade struc-
ture over the wading pool, requested by neighbors. 
Ms. Camp discussed plans for the shading device 
over the pool. The design team did a number of 
shading studies and as a result lowered the height 
of the permanent device that will divide the two 
pools. Because some trees had to be removed due 
to age and disease, there will also be a temporary 
structure over the kiddie pool; this will be removed 
after the new trees grow in. The plan is to stretch 
some material horizontally over the kiddie pool 
and attach it to the permanent shading device. The 
material is not yet determined, but they are seeking 
something compatible with the neighborhood’s his-
toric character. One possibility being considered is 
punched metal. 

Ms. Camp also discussed other pool design fea-
tures. The lighting will include foot lighting, trellis 
lighting, security lighting around the fence, and light-
ing on the mural from above. The pool will also have 
new spaces for workers to shelter during bad weather. 

There were comment from the audience opposing 
the proposed bump-out of the sidewalk on the cor-
ner of 44th Street and Avenue G. The objection was 
the obstruction posed to cyclists. Ms. Camp explained 
that it was done to obscure a cluster of utilities on 
that corner and to enhance pedestrian traffic safety. 
The design comes from the Sidewalk Program of the 
Public Works Department and comments should be 
directed to that office.
The Log Cabin Renovation

An important part of the project is the renova-
tion and modernization (compliance with code and 
ADA requirements) of the bathrooms in the historic 
1933 Log Cabin. These bathrooms will be counted as 
two of the required four bathrooms for the pool, thus 
providing additional space around the pool deck and 
ensuring that the park will have updated bathrooms 
available for year-round use. There are also nearly 
complete designs for repairs to the log cabin, includ-
ing a new roof. Ms. Camp explained that PARD has 
identified funding for this much-needed renovation. 
The Log Cabin renovation project can be done as part 
of an ongoing contract that PARD has for park reno-
vations. 
Other Pool Issues

Jodi Jay and Wayne Simmons of the City of Aus-
tin Aquatics Program responded to general questions 
about City of Austin pools, including the new Shipe 
Pool. Mr. Simmons explained that the schedule for 
Shipe Pool will probably be similar to the schedule for 
the Westenfield Pool:
• Tuesday – closed
• Lap swimming – 8-11 am
• Swimming lessons – 9-11 am
• Recreational swimming with 1 lap lane – 11 am-8 

pm

Shipe Pool Update ... 
		   		  …cont’d from page 1
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DEEP PAN - THIN CRUST - SALADS - WINGS - LOCAL - BEER - VEGAN

(512)

478-5712

HYDE PARK NEIGHBORS
Exclusive offer for our

$3 OFF
ANY LARGE

(must present this coupon)
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603 W 29th

since 1976!
CENTRAL

Original Deep PanAustin’s

• Team practice (for a swim team, resulting from 
neighborhood interest) – 7-8 pm (until mid-July)

• Parties and private rentals – 8-10 pm
• End-of-season closure – around August 20

He said that, while the lifeguard situation is bet-
ter than it has been in previous summers, it is still a 
challenge to keep all the pools staffed, particularly 
near the end of swim season. Lifeguard recruitment 
has improved, in part because of relative high wag-
es for a staff that is 80% under 18 years old. Training 
has also improved to increase job commitment so that 
lifeguards complete the full season. In response to 
questions about residents raising money to pay life-
guards and extend the season, city staff reminded the 
group that most lifeguards are high-school students 
whose school year begins in August. In addition, 
they raised issues of equity with lower-income city 
neighborhoods that do not have the local resources to 
extend pool schedules. There is also the cost of chemi-
cals to consider. Mr. Simmons stated that the Aquatics 
Program would welcome suggestions.
Aquatics Master Plan

Ms. Jay addressed the City of Austin Aquat-
ics Master Plan. The task force had scheduled public 
meetings on November 7 and 29 to gather addition-
al feedback before it finalizes its recommendations for 
City Council. No recommendations have been final-
ized, but they are considering the following options:
• $120 million to repair and replace all pools with 

needs.
• $200 million to repair all pools and add five new 

pools to underserved areas. These would be 
community pools similar to Northwest Pool or Bar-
tholomew Pool.

• Close ten pools, repair the remaining pools, and 
add a few community pools to underserved areas.

—	 Jack Nokes and  
Susan Marshall
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A Registered Investment Advisor Providing Fiduciary Level Planning, Advice 
& Asset Management Services  

Serving Hyde Park for 24 Years 

Did you know that we are available to speak to your  
professional group, office, or organization? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Some of our most popular topics include: 
“College, Credit Cards, & Cutting the Cord—The thinking parents guide to  

managing your kids through college” 
 

“Teaching Your Kids / Grandkids About Money” 
 

“Leaving a Lasting Legacy” 

www.lsggroup.com 

Contact us at 512-458-2517 if you are interested in scheduling one of our  
talented speakers for an upcoming event! 

http://www.wheatsville.com
http://www.lsggroup.com


HYDE PARK & NORTH UNIVERSITY HOMES GALLERYHYDE PARK & NORTH UNIVERSITY HOMES GALLERYHYDE PARK & NORTH UNIVERSITY HOMES GALLERY   

3502 RED RIVER STREET 
 

Tucked away down a private drive, 
this traditional style luxury town-
home has 3,186 SF with 3-4 BR, 3 
BA, 2 LIV, 2-car attached garage. 
Hardwoods, fireplace, two decks. 

Listed at $649,000 

4506 AVENUE C 
 

1910 Folk Victorian with many re-
cent updates– foundation, roof, 
plumbing, wiring. 2 BR, 1 BA plus 
detached 1 BR/ 1BA casita/guest 
house. 

Listed at $459,000 

4211 AVENUE F 
 

Spacious 1923 Victorian house plus 
garage apartment on oversized lot, 
75’ x 125’.  House has 4 BR,  3 BA, 
2 LIV, screened porch. Apartment is 
1 BR, 1 BA. Bonus workshop.  

Listed at $1,150,000 

 2311 SHOAL CREEK BLVD. 
 

Former home of Gov. Ann Richards. 
1949 Mid-century modern architec-
ture near Caswell Tennis Courts. 
3,000 SF 3 BR, 2 BA, open floor 
plan, beautiful yard, .384 acre lot.  

Listed at $989,000 
 

4809 AVENUE H 
 

Two adorable homes on one lot. 
Main house is 3 BR, 2 BA, with new 
kitchen & baths. One-story guest 
house has 1 BR, 1 BA. Ideal for 
rental or extended family.  

Listed at $649,000 

4202 AVENUE C 
 

Cute 1920s Hyde Park bungalow 
featuring 2 BR, 1 BA plus separate 
1 BR, 1 BA garage apartment.           
Both have hardwood floors and 
many recent updates. 

Listed at $529,500  

4009 AVENUE D 
 

Classic 1925 Hyde Park bungalow 
in heart of historic district. 2 BR, 1 
BA, updated kitchen and hall bath, 
utility porch. Wood floors through-
out. One-car garage.  

Listed at $529,000 
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4521 AVENUE D 
 

Rare opportunity– residential lot for 
sale in Hyde Park. Design and build 
your dream home on this beautiful 
tree-lined street. Lot size 53’ x 131’. 
Property backs up to creek.   

Listed at $399,000 

Happy holidays from my home to yours! 

mailto://suzanne.pringle@sothebysrealty.com

